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BURTON NEWS

Please send us your letters - articles - events

Readers'

LETTERS 4

news - stories - recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Village Store,

Main Street, Burton
or send by e-mail to

editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Next Editorial Committee Meeting
7.30pm on Tuesday 25 Feb

LAST DATE FOR COPY

A note of thanks

| would just like to send all the people in
the Burton area a REALLY BIG THANK
YOU for all their kindness, not just for
Christmas but though the whole year.
They have been kind in many ways. |
would just like to thank you all.

From your postman.. Noel

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Sarah Walker & Stephen Rose
Treasurer: Clive Horsford
Distribution Manager: Hazel Parker
Minutes Secretary:

Jenni Ross

Editorial Committee Members:

NEW!!! CRAFT CLASSES IN
BURTON

We are delighted to inform you that
Rowan tree crafts are bringing a range
of craft classes to Burton Memorial Hall
throughout 2020.

We welcome various tutors, many of
whom are well known, often regular
tutors on the various TV craft channels.

Joan Barkley
Judith Ellis
Christine Metcalfe
Kath Hayhurst
Frances Roberts

Our classes tend to be full days and are
suitable for beginners through to the
more experienced. All classes will be
advertised in the Burton news.

Sharon Quinn 07590605078.

Burton News is published monthly between rowantreecrafts@gmail.com

February and December (11 issues p.a.)

and distributed by a team of volunteers.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

If you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why not
buy them an Annual Gift Subscription? For
£12 within the UK they will receive a copy
of BN each month (11 copies per year).

A great way for family, friends and former
residents to keep in touch with what's
happening here in Burton.

Anyone interested should contact BN at the
address in the box on page 2.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk
Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk
Tel: 01524 923528

The views expressed within Burton
News

are not necessarily the views of the

Editors or the Editorial Committee

Please would readers note that letters & articles must include a valid name & address. This can
be with-held from publication on request. We will not publish any anonymous letters, or material
which, in the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in the interests of magazine space.
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COMMUNITY NEWS WOES!

The recent reorganization within the
Westmorland Gazette, has led to a series
hit and miss appearances of Burton,
Holme and other Community News
columns. The most recent and former
editors: Vicky Goodall and Adrian Mullen,
have been made redundant, along with
the editor of the popular "What's On'
'page, which has disappeared. We -
Correspondents- were advised that, in
future instead of dealing with one Editor,
four trainee reporters would be in charge
of Community News, all our submissions
to be automatically collected under a new
e.mail address plus, a change of deadline
and presentation. However, this new
system was not quite the smooth
operation it seemed.Despite submissions
e.mailed accordingly, teething troubles
within the Newsroom exacerbated by staff
shortages, proved to be problematic
whilst a number Community News
columns did not appear in print. At one
stage | put an explanatory note on the
notice board of the village shop whilst
trying, to get these issues sorted out with
the Newsroom which proved to be
frustrating, lengthy with an increasing
erosion of patience.

To be fair, clearly the remaining Gazette
staff were under huge personal and
professional pressures. After several
weeks in limbo as it were, | managed to
talk through a number of issues one to
one, with an Associate Editor, by which
time inevitably, rumours surfaced as to
the future of the Kendal paper raising
concerns our villages could lose their
collective 'community voice'. | stated my
case, received a sympathetic hearing, | 'm
certain ,| was not the only Correspondent
who followed this route .However, things
appear for now to have settled down
,although we were not advised in advance
of the non- appearance of the entire
Community News pages in the post-

Christmas edition. | have since then,
checked-out the website of the National
Union of Journalists where dismay was
expressed regarding the recent staff
-cutting exercise across the northern
Newsquest titles. Finally dear readers,
thank you for your patience, | hope this
narrative has gone some way to explain
my recent little local difficulties. Please
be assured that, your Correspondent will
remain vigilant and optimistic that,
normal service will resume soon and
stabilize

From:Joan Barkley, Burton-in-Kendal
Community News Correspondent, The
Westmorland Gazette and The Lancaster
Guardian.

B4RN UPDATE

After two full days of digging and problem
solving the top of Morewood Drive can now
go live. All we are waiting for is a road cut so
fibres can be blown.

Big thanks to Matthew Scott & Betty
Waddington for the brews, Nick Martin for the
gorgeous home made sandwiches & Maddy
Iddon for the delicious Chilli con Carne.
B4RN digs on its stomach and that got lots of
conduit installed.

Over the weekend we were supported by
volunteers Jonathan Phillips, Alan Bethell,
Keith Still, Sarah + Loz Colyer, lan Thomas
(DB), John Long and his grandson Dan,
Simon Little, Ollie Craig, Craig Smilie,
Stephen Parkinson and Sue Caddy. Frank
from B4RN turned up to see what fibres
would be blown next and helped dig some of
the core route. Tony Middleton (B4RN
contractor) and his nephew, also had a drive
out to see how we were getting on without his
digger.

Martin Sansby and Mike Iddon




PC Observations...

of the Parish Council meeting by Kathryn Smi

More elections! The chairman
announced that three elections, namely
for the Parish Council, the District
Council and for the Police and Crime
Commissioner, would all be held on
Thursday 7th May. The election for
Parish Councillors will only take place if
there are more than nine names
submitted. At the meeting none of the
current lot indicated whether they were
intending to restand

We are represented at the District level
by three Councillors and only one,
Councillor Brian Cooper, comes up for re-
election this year. Which leads on to the
reports from the District Councillors.
Councillor Harvey reported that he was
aware that the Team Leader of SLDC
Planning had written to the Council
following its letter detailing the lack of
compliance by the developer of Church
Bank Gardens. Hopefully more of this
sorry saga next month.

It was also reported that the SLDC Local
Plan is being updated which includes
Land Allocations. This provides the
opportunity for the Parish Council to
comment on both previous allocations
and any future proposals. For the last
two years Councillor Hopwood working
with the Parochial Church Council has
been trying to get Diocesan approval to
mount a plaque in St James' Church
bearing the names of those soldiers from
WW1 whose names did not appear on
the original Roll of Honour. At last
permission has been granted and work
can now go ahead. You do need to have
'staying power' as a Councillor!  The
Parish Council then agreed the Budget
for 2020/21 which will be presented to
SLDC but until all the demands for funds
from other agencies and the size of the
grant from central Government are known

your final council tax demand will not be
known.  Review of the Outstanding
Actions presented no surprises. B4RN is
going well, sign up for Morewood Drive
has been good and the next phase now
heads towards BoonTown The
Conservation Project is also progressing
with work recommencing in January.
Improvements to Slape Lane progress
not at all - there are no funds only mud.
Another item before the Council for which
you need 'staying power'  The Council
also briefly discussed possible parish
involvement in the 75th Anniversary of
VEday over the weekend 8th-12th May.
This item will stay on the agenda in the
hope that other parishioners may be
moved to get involved.

Other items were: the Police Report which
noted three incidents; an assault
following a domestic incident, three
burglaries on Burton Rd, Holme and a
male exposing himself on Neddy Hill.
Some pavement and kerbstone damage
was noted as was the need for top
dressing on Dalton Lane. Councillors
also expressed some concern that Irving's
wood lorries might be coming through the
village with the County Council's
approval. This would be investigated.

The King's Arms, Burton

Meals 12 noon-2pm & 5-9pm Mon-Thurs
12 noon- 9pm Fri - Sun
Breakfasts 8am-9.30am daily (please call
to book)

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

GREAT FOOD! GREAT BEERS! & GREAT
ROOMS!

01524 781409




Need local overflow for the
summer?
www.curwenwoods.com

Curwen Woods Holiday Cottages
Sleep 2,4,5,0r 9
Please call 07850872282
or emall thomasina@curwenwoods. com

MICHAEL PLATT

TRADING AS

Quality Plumbing & Gas Services

07850 472780
01524 782390

PLEATED ROLLER ROMAN
VENETIAN VERTICAL

VELUX
Each blind is measured and manufactured
individually, and fitted personally
Commercial and Domestic : Evenings and Weekends
David or Sandra
Phone/Fax 01524 781149 Mobile 07957 343071
2 Boon Town Burton Carnforth Lancs

BURTON
W.I.

Helena Nixon

Womens

Institute

Burton WI had a very enjoyable and
successful start to the New Year with
Sue Tyldesley who gave a skilled
demonstration of Wax Painting and
then encouraged Members ' to have a

go".

The Competition for 'An Unusual
Candle Stick' was won by Andrea Bell
with

Kath Hayhurst second. Margaret
Sayers won the Raffle.

The 13 February Meeting will be 'A
Night of Happy Music' with Fiona
Hanlon.

The Competition is for 'An Item
depicting a Song Title'. Hostesses
Helen Dawson and Paula Firth.

All enquiries to Helena Nixon -
01524.781048

BOOK DROP / COFFEE
MORNING

Monday 3rd Feb (coffee morning in
aid of Hall funds)
Monday 17 February
10am - 11am
Burton Memorial Hall

GEC Cleaning Services
Established 1996

CARPETS NEED CLEANING?
Using our superior thermal system your
carpets will be beautifully clean, deodorised
and protected all in one process.

Free Quotes A Pleasure
Call Gary on 01524 782857

Your Local
Mobile Hairdresser

T Tanpits Lane, Burton-in-Kendal

Tel: 01524 781811




NATURE NOTES by Bryan Yorke

Another fortnight or about the time you
receive this magazine and we will be
welcoming the return of Skylarks to
Dalton Crags, with “Sky” singing away
to his heart’s content! | have seen
Skylarks back as early as 1st of
February and at times they have
endured keen frost surroundings
whilst at the same time delivering their
most splendid ditty while climbing their
imaginary ladder...... Other pre-
breeding signs can be lots of passing
activity with Curlews, Lapwings and
Oystercatchers and even the rooks
are getting restless. It was as early as
mid-January that | heard the Song
Thrush merrily singing away to
advertise his presence to others.
That's really early!!

Wow! This year has been such a
special time with the Chaffinch at
Dalton Crags. Our area is becoming
well known for its abundance of
Chaffinch with high numbers passing
through on migration and not only that,
but we have the added bonus this
year of many continental and regional
birds stopping off to overwinter in the
woodlands of the Crags.

This year in particular the number of
Chaffinch over wintering in Dalton
Crags has gone from 200 birds in a
normal year to a colossal “over two
thousand” birds. It really is an
incredible sight to see the birds on
their move and crossing over Plain
Quarry in wave after wave after wave.

So what has made it so special this
year compared to others? It's because
this year has been a “mast year”
which come around every 5-10 years.
The Chaffinch overwintering now
would probably have moved on to
some other rich feeding grounds
further south of us, but the beech mast

became irresistible and they just could
not resist the temptations. Besides
the Chaffinch, the Woodpigeons also
are taking advantage of the
extraordinary high yield with at times
over 300 present in the Crags.

Although most of the birds gave away
their identity whilst passing over by
giving off their customary contact calls
represented by a single repetitive chup
call. That is all but for one bird which
was clearly identified as a Brambling
with its nasal eeerp call. But thinking
about it for such a great amount of
finches | am sure there must be far
more Brambling amongst them which
went unrecognized. Additionally it was
pleasing to record a Siskin party of
about 30 birds, several Greenfinch,
Bullfinch and also Fieldfare and
Redwing and lots of Blackbirds which
were also enjoying the rich spoils of
the local berry crops and have decided
also to spend their winter in Dalton
Crags.

The Snipe along with its cousin the
smaller Jack Snipe and of course the
Woodcock have again been recorded
in excellent numbers throughout our
area this year. Can’t wait for that
magical roding call of summer from
our local breeding Woodcock
“kwa,kwa,tisiwick”, “kwa,kwa,tisiwick”
The Pink Footed Geese are about with
regular sightings over the past few
days (20th January). They have been
setting off from both Lincs and Norfolk
and seen heading through Spurn
before taking on a W or NW direction
towards Cumbria.

The rare Great White Egret is still
around in the fields on the left hand
side which you see as you are leaving
Burton in the Kendal direction. Most
days he’s around hunting frogs.



Please check out my nature blogs:

| LOVE ARNSIDE AND SILVERDALE:
https://arnsidesilverdale.blogspot.com/

A day to day blog about the nature
especially on Hutton Roof
THE ORCHIDS OF HUTTON ROOF:

https://epipactisatrorubens.blogspot.co

m/

THE FLORA OF HUTTON ROOF:
https://floraofhuttonroof.blogspot.com/
THE FERNS OF HUTTON ROOF:
https://huttonroofferns.blogspot.com/

National
Trust

Room guides required at
Sizergh Castle

To discover more about how to
become a volunteer room guide we
are holding a Taster Day

We need volunteers for Fridays,
Saturdays & Sundays only

To be held 21st February, 10am —
12.30pm in Sizergh Castle.

If interested and for more details
please email Volunteer Coordinator
Julie Miller
Julie.miller@nationaltrust.org.uk

Natwre Talks at the Hall

Hedgehogs!
Rowan Worsman - Hedgehog
Preservation Society

Thursday 27 February
7.30pm at BMH

£2.50 incl tea/biscuits
in aid of Hall funds

_----------—--—---\

freedom

DRIVING SCHOOL

Pass first time

or receive free lessons until you pass
Call Richard on 01524 781704
www.freedomdrivingschool.biz

’.—-———-———-—-.

\------

DALTON
WOODLAND BURIAL GROUND

Natural Woodland Burial Ground
"Return to the Earth, naturally”
www.daltonwoodlandburial.co.uk

Burton-in-Kendal: 01524 782442

Bartor Tech Sapport

For all your computer needs

Desktops supplied / built to order /
upgraded / repaired
Laptops supplied / upgraded / repaired
Peripherals supplied / repaired if possible
Networks (wireless & ethernet)
Backup systems to suit user

Call Barry on 01524 781306
Email: bts@yobunny.co.uk




HISTORICAL FOOTNOTE

by Roger Bingham
HAPPY NEW YEAR 1920
JANUARY. The church choir heralded the
New Year at Midnight by singing "
Christians Awake" in the Market Place.
There were 40 communicants at the New
Year's Day Communion service.
Controversially, the Parochial Church
Council decreed that PCC members
should attend Communion at least three
times a year. Butter prices rose to 2s 8d
per pound, dearer in real terms than a
100 years later. A hurricane force wind
blew slates off local roofs.
FEBRUARY. When Tom Crayston of
Burton married Miss Shepherd of Holme
he presented their bridesmaids with
prayer books. The bride wore a blue
crepe de chine gown. Warnings in reports
that there might be a recurrence of the
fatal 1918-19 flu epidemic included 'avoid
excessive alcohol, cold and patients
should occupy separate rooms and beds
-where possible'.
MARCH__ Mrs Shorland-Ball, who was
leaving the village, was presented with a
beautifully embroidered bag by the
Women's Conservatives and Unionists.
The Burton branch had 68 'old members
and 10 new'. A car belonging to Alfred
Robinson, a Kendal timber merchant,
which he had parked on Clawthorpe
Lane was stolen while he was inspecting
Mr Woof's woodland. Four young men
'travellers, subsequently arrested at
Oxenholme, were charged with stealing
the £275 vehicle’. When their pleas that
they were 'only going on a joy ride and
had no in intention of stealing' were
dismissed they were remanded and
subsequently sent to prison.
APRIL There was a full congregation at
the main Easter Sunday service where
the vicar the Rev Britten was assisted by
the Rev Menneer (pronounced '‘Manure'
by his pupils) Head master of
Heversham Grammar school who
preached the sermon. After a child had

been knocked down by a motor bike while
crossing Main Street there were
complaints that the local roads were
rendered unsafe for pedestrians and horse
drawn vehicles.

MAY On 1st May a Railway worker's
‘Labour Day Strike' in support of striking
miners disrupted communications. There
had already been 100 days of rain during
the year which, at 23 inches, equalled
records set in both 1872 and 1892. But it
was fine for Burton Gala on Whit Monday
when a fancy dress procession round the
village was led by the Carnforth Brass
band. Sports were held in Mr Dobson's
Field followed by a dance in the National
School. At the hiring fairs the six month
pay rate for farm workers rose to an
unprecedented £60 for best men and £20-
30 for women.

JUNE Mr Dobson vacated Green Dragon

Farm which was taken by Mr J Robinson
of Crooklands. Mr Dobson sold eight
acres of hay grass for an extraordinary
high price of £44: 10s. In two train
accidents three men were killed just down
the main-line at Carnforth. It was decided
to resume holding a children's summer
picnic which had been not been held since
1914.

JULY two vehicles were written off
following a car crash on the A6070 near

Longlands. In a contested court case
concerning a Burton cottage Mr G H
Pennell was granted an 'ejection order'. Mr

Come and join us on Tuesday
mornings from 9.30am to 11am
in Burton Memorial Hall
and experience the benefits of
Yoga:

A happy and healthy body,
mind and breath

No previous experience necessary

For further details, please contact
Tina (British Wheel of Yoga Teacher)
Tel: 01524 782177 / 07813 481792
tinafoxwell3@gmail.com




Walton, the evicted tenant, was ordered
to repair 'defective sanitary
arrangements' within ten days. 55 ex-
Service men enjoyed a 'substantial
supper at the Royal Hotel. Although
there were seven fine days in the month
'the hay harvest was rotting.

AUGUST Having trekked over on foot,
Warton village Boy Scouts enjoyed (or
endured) a week's camping on
Clawthorpe Fell. Religious Education
inspectors decided that Burton's day and
Sunday school's had achieved 'excellent
standards'. Long lines of holiday-making
motorists splashed through the village
on August bank holiday.

SEPTEMBER. While supporting
increased highways expenditure Major
Cropper argued that his opponents
should realise that we are living in 1920
not 1820. There were demands that a
speed limit of 10MPH should be made
for Burton. Thomas Heywood
described as 'assistant Post Master to
his father’ was charged with embezzling
£4:16s: 1d from Post Office funds.
Milnthorpe magistrates were told that he
had suffered mental health problems
and had been twice in a ‘lunatic asylum'.
His father had kept and clothed him but
had not paid him a regular wage. He
was fined £5 and the family gave up the
Post Office.

OCTOBER Major Cropper chaired a
South Westmorland Rural District
Council enquiry about sanitation in
Burton and Holme which eventually led
to a sewerage plant being installed near
Holme Mills. After Kendal Town Council
permitted golf to be played on Sundays,
Burton's footballers and tennis players
argued that strict sabbatarian rules
should be relaxed in the village.
NOVEMBER-The fifth November
activities were 'greater than for many
years with a large bonfire in Mr
Newsham's field and many displays of
fireworks'. After two years of
controversy, the war memorial cross
was unveiled in the church yard. It
commemorated the 15 Burton men who
had died in the war: '11 had been
killed in action, 2 died of wounds in
France and two in hospital in England'.

DECEMBER. The Rural District
Council's plans to build workers houses
costing £60 were criticised as most
working families would be unable to pay
the rent of £30 per year. Snow fell on
the tops' but, following a year of lousy
weather, fresh strawberries were
gathered at Christmas. Following the
departure of Mrs Shorland -Ball there
were fewer 'seasonal benefactions' than
formerly.

an W

CHILDREN’S ART/CRAFT CLUB

The club will run monthly for a 2 hour session on a Saturday morning at Burton
Village Hall. The group will aim to have art/crafts ranging from pottery, painting with
different materials, working with pastels/chalks, blending, felt art, paper mache to
themed activities. Parents will be asked to stay with their child. Costs vary per

activity

Places are limited to 15 and a child would ideally be over 6. Please contact Vicky

Poulett (0773 3283871) for more information

Anyone who could offer to share their art/craft interest to the children would be
much appreciated. Or if anyone could help in any way please contact Vicky Poulett

(0773 3283871).
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We have all had a great time at school
mixing our learning with some exciting
Christmas preparations and celebrations.
We would like to thank everyone who
supported our Christmas Fair, which raised
an amazing £1100!"!

We had a lot of fun running round our school
field wearing our EIf Hats, and raised £958
for St. John's Hospice. We also raised
£145.50 for Children in Need. £75.00 was
raised for Manna House with the school's
'instead of sending Christmas cards'
fundraiser. With that money the school
donated underwear, socks, gloves, towels,
flannels and deodorants for their winter
shelter. A donation of £30.00 was also
handed to Manna House.

A floral arrangement was delivered to
Elmsfield House, a nursing home for the
elderly, by the Christmas Choir. We wore
our Christmas jumpers on our last day in
school, whilst enjoying our Christmas meal
served by our teachers and other members
of staff. With our £1.00 'fine' for wearing
our jumpers, we will send the money raised
to our link school in Macedonia, Uganda.

Reception have been building on their 3D
knowledge and experimenting on joining
paper together and junk modelling. They
have enjoyed baking Christmas biscuits for
the fair, and reading The Jolly Christmas
Postman. They then went on to write their
letters to Santa, and have designed and
written their own Christmas cards and made
Christmas decorations for their tree. They
loved the challenge of decorating Christmas
wreaths.

Throughout the last couple of weeks of term,
all of Reception and KS1 were planning their
Nativity, 'The Bethlehem Builders'. It took
lots of rehearsals and patience and all went
very well, performing to the whole school, the
community and of course mum, dad, and
grandparents.

Year 1 had an amazing time creating their
own nativity scene, re-telling the Christmas
story and of course performing in the
amazing production! This year instead of
making their usual party food, they did things
a little differently. They wanted to show that
they were thinking of people and families who
may be less fortunate, so they donated to the
Food Bank. Well done to all the infants.




In maths Year 2 have been focussing on their
10 times tables, spotting patterns in the
numbers. They wrote letters to Santa in their
English lessons with excited thoughts for his
reply. For their art, they drew fantastic snowy
tree pastel pictures to use on their home-
made calendars.

Year 3 have completed their Stone Age topic
and have really enjoyed learning how Stone
Age people lived. Their topic in the new term
will be Ancient Egypt. In English they wrote
letters of complaint and apologies — they
particularly enjoyed writing to Mr. Wilson! In
PE they have been improving on their
gymnastic body management routines. They
are continuing to challenge themselves with
column addition and subtraction in maths,
and for their science they have started their
new topic of Rocks, observing their
similarities and differences.

In Year 4 it has been a busy last few weeks
of term. In one of their English lessons they
joined thousands of children across the UK
by watching a live stream by Puffin Books.
They listened to authors talking about their
books and watched how illustrators drew the
Diary of a Wimpy Kid. They then had a go at
drawing 'The Christmasaurus' in a draw-a-
long. In maths, they have been learning how
to calculate the perimeter and area of
rectilinear shapes. It was tricky and they all
worked really hard. In topic, they are reading
an Ancient Mayan legend called "The Hero
Twins' and re-told the story in our their
words. For their P.E they have started
practising their gymnastics for the Key Steps
programme.

Year 4's English live stream lesson
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Year 5 have been studying phases of the
moon and used Oreo biscuits to help
demonstrate this — so enjoyed by all! To
finish off their Victorian topic, they all made
impressive cross-stitch Christmas cards.
They had a two night stay in the Lake District
experiencing the lives of a poor and rich
Victorian. The poor served the rich their
Christmas meal and then their roles were
reversed.

They are continuing with their D & T bridges
theme, and their new topic is researching
Rainforests.

In Year 6 we have been learning about the
human circulatory system, finding out about
how our heart works and even making our
own blood! We have been visiting Elmsfield
House every Wednesday, playing games and
reading to the residents there. We worked
very hard to learn our readings and
Christmas carols for our Carol Service at
St.James' Church in our last week at school.
All of KS2 performed in the Carol Service, for
the community and our families.

We have all enjoyed the many Christmas
activities throughout the school, whilst also
thinking about others, near and far, who we
can share our Christmas wishes with.

We hope everyone had a merry Christmas
and new year.

Year 6

www.burtonmorewood.cumbria.sch.uk



Roger Reports...

From the County & District Councils

Firstly a Happy New Year to you and
yours! Along with my good wishes Ill
also pass on the County's chief
executive's 'original’ advice to "Keep
well in Winter" by 'staying warm,
looking out for each other and getting
a flu jab'. Of more direct relevance for
the Council, Cumbria highways always
have 'sufficient' sand and grit for the
winter. Even so | passed on grumbles
that 'the County Highways department
seemed to be slow in providing prompt
treatment during the cold spell in
December’. But, the usual 'lambing-
time' blizzards are still to come.

Secondly may | thank everyone who
sent me good wishes etc in my nearly
three weeks in hospital in November
and for shorter spells since. Every
cloud has its silver lining! and
considering we were inflicted with a
winter election -my silver lining was
missing the bulk of the General
Election campaigns. Subsequent,
impact on our local councils of the 12
December result remains debatable.
Any effect on SLDC might be revealed
at the next district election in May. On
the County, changes are being
contended as we still have a Labour /
Liberal Democrat coalition controlled
administration, although the Labour
support has shrunk across the County
and in our Westmorland part to 5%.
The Lib Dems who obtained 18% of
the County vote, nevertheless have
40% of places on the County’s
cabinet. Yet with 35 seats out of 81
the Conservatives are the largest party
on the Council. Even so, in my view,
the chance to change our
administration will have to wait for the
County Elections in May 2021.
Meanwhile, the councils are setting
the 2020-21 budget. On SLDC a
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surplus of £88km is expected on last's
year's budget. Following a government
grant of £iIm in October there should
be less need for savings' than in recent
years. The District’'s customer-connect
staffing changes are expected to
generate annual savings of £1.5m. In
line with government guidelines
SLDC's share of the Council Tax is
likely to rise by 2.5% per property. | will
give information about the County's
budget next month.

On the January Council the biggest
debate concerned a vote to increase
member's allowances which eventually
settled for 2%, broadly in line with
inflation and a staff pay rise. Currently
Cumbria County Councillors get the
second lowest pay in the country
receiving £8,573 compared, for
instance, to Lancashire Councillor's
allowance of £10,675. Cumbria
councillors believe that they deserve
more than councillors in compact
areas, because of the time taken in
travelling. A morning meeting in
Carlisle if you live 60-70+ miles away
can take all day. But, we all hate
deciding our own allowances and
would prefer 'allowance' decisions to
be left to others. On general matters
the District Council, is currently
examining an extended bio-diversity
strategy. Developers will be required
to submit plans which takes into
account bio-diversity objectives like
conservation and pollution control.
Following concerns about the council's
vehicle safety a new ‘lane-end'
scheme aims to acquire smaller
refuse collection vehicles 'to minimise

You can contact Roger as follows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County
Councillor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,
Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 015395 63694
e-mail: roger.bingham@cumbria.gov.uk




the risk from vehicle manoeuvres
where access is restricted'. Also on
SLDC the rejection of an application
to register the Big Meadow at
Staveley as a protected open space
highlighted the possibility for parish
councils to enquire how they might
preserve valued landscape from
development. Some Cumbrian
Parishes have already succeeded in
registering open spaces as village
greens. Please, let me know if you
have any ideas around Burton for land
not designated for development which
might be suitable for a public space.
So far under the Development
Framework, projected development at
Green Dragon is starting and Church
Bank is nearly complete. At Church
Bank | am glad to report that the
street signs have, at last, been
clarified and renewed.

In the meantime | am trying to
continue my regular village surveys.
But, please continue to keep me
informed. Good Luck-Roger.

COLIN HARPER

BUILDING SERVICES

* alterations * extensions
* plastering * roofing

* patios * stonework
* drainage * tiling

Quality work at competitive prices
Free cstimates
Tel: 01524 781194

Mobile: 07880 925170
39 Trinity Drive, Holme, Carnforth, LAG 1QL
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jo South Lakeland
age UK

Age UK South Lakeland will be
having an information table at the
next Coffee Morning on Monday Feb
3rd at 10am. We will also be having
an IT Drop In on the 1st of the
month from 10am - 11am during the
coffee morning. A Volunteer will be
on hand to offer support with any
queries or problems regarding
Laptops, Tablets or Smart Phones.

A new FREE monthly Seated
Dance Exercise Class is starting at
Burton Memorial Hall on Monday 9th
March from 10.30am - 11.30 am
(normally 2nd week of month but
third week in April due to Easter) It is
an excellent way to exercise,
socialise and have fun whilst moving
to some well-known tunes. We look
forward to seeing you! To find out
more and to register your interest,
please ring Age UK on 01539
728118.

If you would like further information
about any of the above or any of the
services which Age UK South
Lakeland can offer older people, or if
you would like to volunteer for us,
please contact us on 01539
728118 .

Berry's Garden Services

*General Garden / Grounds Maintenance
®Lawn Cutting
®*Hedge Cutting
®Planting

Contact Nick
07766 395595/ 01539 583754

berrysgardenservices@gmail.com
www.berrysgardenservices.co.uk

(Also on Twitter and Facebook)




Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House
18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for

Worship are held from 10.30 - 11.30am
Visitors are always welcome

For more information call:
01524 781601 or 01524 782052
or 01524 732336

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times: Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01524 732940
for further information

Warton Methodist Church

Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Morning Service 10.00am
Sunday Night Live 6.00pm

Various Connect Groups
through the week

All Stars 6-11yrs Friday 6-7pm
All Stars + 11-15 yrs Friday 7.30 - 9pm

www.wartonmethodist.co.uk
Tel: 01524 732626

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster
(beside Beaumont Bridge)
Open for Tea and Coffee
10.00 am - 12 noon
Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!
Further details from 01524 381820
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Would you like to find out more
about Quakers?

Why not try our new evening Meeting for
Worship on the 4th Thursday of the
month 7.30 to 8 pm starting on the
27th February?

You don’t need to be a Quaker and
everyone is welcome.

If you would like to find out more but
don’t want to join the Meeting for
Worship initially, please come at 8pm for
refreshments and a chat.

Meetings are followed by refreshments
and an opportunity to chat with local
Quakers.

For more information visit:
www.lancsquakers.org.uk/yealand

www.quaker.org.uk
Email: yealandquakers@agmail.com

We also meet on:
Wednesdays 11.30 to 12.00 & Sundays
at 10.30 to 11.30

Yealand Friends Meeting House
18 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers,

T
%

TEWITFIELD METHODIST CHURCH
LAG6 1JH - Kellet Lane by Longlands Hotel

Join us on Sundays 3pm

All visitors are most welcome

For more information phone 07786 264903




Architectural & Building £=——
Surveying Services |

PLANNING / BUILDING CONTROL
APPLICATIONS

FOR EXTENSIONS, NEW HOUSES,
COMMERCIAL

PROPERTIES INCLUDING ALTERATIONS &
REFURBISHMENT.

Stuart McMinn BSc HND ACABE

Tel / Fax 01524 781081 Mob. 07729 845147

Thursdays

1pm - 3pm

Term-Time
Only

Indoors and outdoors
Singing and music
Themed craft weeks
Refreshments for all!

Stay and Play Session for 0-4 years
£2 per child, under 6 months £1
Burton Memorial Hall

Find us on Facebook:
facebook.com/burtonplaygroup

e R
CHIROPODIST

HOME VISITS

lan McCutcheon
MSSCh, Dip. Pod. Med., MBChA

Tel. Burton 781383

NEIL HAWES
CARPENTRY AND JOINERY SERVICES

\ /

ESTABLISHED 1994
ALL JOINERY, CARPENTARY AND GLAZING
WORK UNDERTAKEN

OFFICE 01524 936416
MOBILE 07790 736605

THE FAIRBANK SOCIETY
Fairbank, Kirkby Lonsdale. LA6 2BD

Supported Housing
for Independent People

For information contact
Susan Stoddard — 01524 271077
manager@fairbanksociety.com
www.fairbanksociety.com

Paddock & Garden

services
Grass cutting, topping, feeding, rolling,
harrowing, hedge cutting, tree felling,
fencing, landscaping and ground
clearance.

Call Nick, 01524 782210
or 07946 354916
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V|Ca r'S Lette r... answer to a woman that he met by a well and

whose whole life seemed to be a series of

Living water _ painful relationships that had turned sour: “If
The sandcastles have been precisely placed  yqy knew the gift of God and who it is that

with a flag carefully inserted in each, the city  55ks you for a drink, you would have asked

walls have been built up and the streets him and he would have given you living
decorated with shells and seaweed. Now it’s water.” (John 4:10)
time for the moat to be filled with seawater — Later this month we are teaming up with local

but now it's also that sad time when children  nurches and students and staff from
discover that sand doesn’t hold water and the  capernwray Hall to offer a week of events

moat will never be full. that may help you to discover, or rediscover,

Navvies knew that.they oft.erlw neededtoline a tnhe |ife-giving water that Jesus Christ offers to
newly-dug canal with clay if it were to hold all. 1do hope that you will join us. Further
water. Farmers knew that if there were no details are at

natural ponds on their land they could dig one  \y\w_ burtonandholmechurches.org
as long as they could make it water-tight. But  gjncerely

you wouldn’t expect them to go to all that Graham Burrows

trouble if there was already a reliable bubbling
stream within a stone’s throw. Why put all
that effort into building something that’s
unnecessary and inferior?

Jeremiah expresses the Lord’s surprise and

sadness at the wasted and foolish effort of . . . .
Old Testament Israel in rejecting the God who 2;”#3:2?1' EH‘Q?::QQ at Holy Trinity

was everything to them: "My people have

committed two sins: They have forsaken me, Sunday 16 February, 6.30 — 8.00pm
the spring of living water, and have dug their
own cisterns, broken cisterns that cannot hold
water.” (Jeremiah 2:13)

When your life feels like the dried and cracked
bed of a pond that never holds any refreshing
water it’s long past time to ask yourself
whether you have been ignoring a bubbling
stream that flows nearby. Here is Jesus’

Come and sing!

Sing some favourites and learn some
new hymns and songs too.
Refreshments served. All welcome.

St James, Burton & Holy Trinity, Holme Children at Holy Trinity & St James
The Vicarage, Glebe Close, Burton We are delighted to welcome babies and
T: 01524 781210 M: 07740 622962 children and we love hearing them in our
E: vicarburtonholme@btinternet.com services as people of all ages come

together to worship God. We have toys and
other activity material available. Each

Burton St James details church is equipped with a toilet and a room
which parents and children can use when

W: www.burtonandholmechurches.org

Wardens: they need a break from the service. Our
Michael Carr 781283 families support team is available to help as
Frances Roberts 781943 needed and to offer an activity for children
Administrator/Treasurer: during part of the service. We take
Pat Whalley 782296 safeguarding seriously and our families

support team has been cleared for work

with children.
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St James' Burton

February 2020 Services
Sunday 2 February
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 9 February
11am Morning Worship

Sunday 16 February
11am Morning Worship with Communion

Sunday 23 February
10am Joint Morning Worship at Holy Trinity,
Holme

MARCH 2020
Sunday 1 March
11am Morning Worship with Communion

www.burtonandholmechurches.org
Recent sermons can be listened to on the
‘Sundays’ page
Service times can be checked under ‘Coming
Up’ on the ‘Welcome’ page
Services at our sister church, Holy Trinity
Holme, are usually at 9am each Sunday.

o L . g

PRAYER REQUESTS

If you would like to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.

TRANSPORT TO CHURCH

If anyone will need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact one of
the Church Wardens.

PASTORAL VISITING TEAM

If you would like a visit from someone on
behalf of St James' church please contact
Yvonne Wilson on 01524 781504.

HOLIDAY AT HOME

Tues 25" & Wed 26" Feb, 10am — 3.30pm
Capernwray Hall For the over 655

Enjoy a Downton Abbey-style country
house mini-break without really
leaving home  Fun, friendship
and food £5 per day
Book by Friday 7 Feb

Thurs 27" Feb, 6pm - 8.30pm
Capernwray Hall

An evening of celebration for those
with special needs aged 14 and above

and their carers and families

Free, but booking required by Friday 14" Feb.
01524 733908 or info@capernwray.org

e
CAPERMWRAY
Burton & Holme Churches

8 week to

01524 733908 or Free No booking required

info@capernwray.org DiSmVer — just come along

NIG HT TO For more details go to CE LE BRAT'ON
www.burtonandholmechurches.org

SHINE All events include a presentation CEILIDH

about Jesus Christ

L/

LEGO BUILDERS

Sat 29" Feb, 9.30am — 11am

Burton Memorial Hall For all ages
1000s of Lego bricks, a Lego animation
and hands-on, fast-paced Lego
Build Challenges all help to
introduce the story of Jesus
Refreshments served

sat 29" Feb, 6pm — 9pm
Capernwray Hall

Family friendly
Refreshments available
Live band: Rascal Fayre
Free, but booking required by Friday 14" Feb
01524 733908 or info@capernwray.org
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The Word From
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

After all the excitement of the Christmas
Bingo season, we had hoped for a bit of a
rest in January, but it wasn't to be as we
had the arrangements for the Burns' Night
Ceilidh and Supper to finalise, along with
the after-effects of the rain getting into a
wall cavity and bringing down part of the
ceiling in the store room. Between
inspections by roofers, builders, and
flooring fitters, and dealing with the
submission of an insurance claim, it has
been a busy month. The Hall committee
will meet at the end of January (after BN
goes to print) to consider the quotes for
the repairs and for more essential work in
the Hall, so we need to top up the Hall's
coffers again. If you are planning an
event, party, fundraiser for your group,
why not contact us for dates and costs -
email bmh.bookings@burtonweb.org.uk
for booking enquiries. By using the Hall
for your events you are helping to keep it
running for everyone in the community.

On Friday 21st February the Hall has
been booked by the talented duo lan
Bailey and Tim Chu, with their Celebration
of Simon and Garfunkel music night, for
which tickets are on sale in the Village
Store. If you enjoy the music of S&G then
don't miss this night, you can bring your
own drinks and nibbles along as well.
Commercial bookings like these help keep
the Hall solvent as they pay a higher hire
rate than do village groups and
organisations, so please do support them
if you can.
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Our popular Nature Talks at the Hall
continue with Rowan Worsman's talk, on
Hedgehogs and how you can help them,
on Thursday 27th February, starting at
7.30pm (doors open 7.15pm). The cost is
still just £2.50 per person, which includes
tea and biscuits, and everyone is
welcome.

The Hall committee has been planning
ahead to create a number of other
fundraiser events for the Hall over the
next few months, as follows:

We are starting with a Spring Clear Out
Table Top Sale on Saturday 7th March,
from 10am - 12 noon. Tables are £5
each and you can set up from 9am. We
will also have bacon butties and cakes for
sale, along with tea, coffee and soft
drinks. It's a great opportunity toturn all
those unwanted things in cupboards and
drawers into some cash. Ring me on
781306 if you want to book a table.

On Friday 27th March we're holding an
Easter Bingo Night with lots of egg-citing
prizes, a raffle and the usual range of
refreshments. Doors open 6.30pm, eyes
down 7.30pm.

On Friday 17th April we're hosting a
Fashion Show by Kitty Brown Boutique of
Carnforth. These are always really good
nights, with the season's fashions, a few
glasses of fizz and the, always welcome,
bargain sale rail. Doors will open for the
show at 7pm. More details about tickets
in the March issue of BN.

Finally, don't forget the Hall's 200 Club is

up and running, so if you're interesting in

joining, drop the Club organiser an email

on BMH200Club@outlook.com for details
and an application form.

Anne Nichols,
Chair of the BMH Management
Committee



BURTON MEMORIAL HALL 200
CLUB

The Hall's 200 Club was set up in October
of last year. Prize-winners are drawn at
the coffee morning on the first Monday of
each month and cash prizes sent on their
way to the lucky winners. The number of
200 Club members is steadily growing but
we need lots more — for two reasons.

Firstly, the amount of prize money
available each month depends on how
many numbers have been sold, so the
more members, the bigger will be the
prizes. That's got to be a good idea.

But even more importantly, the Hall, which
is approaching 70 years old, needs to
raise money to top- up its income from its
users in order to help pay for maintenance
and for the general improvements which
are now becoming necessary to continue
to provide a home for most of our Village
activities.

So, if you haven't already done so, please

join the Hall's 200 Club, and if you are
already a member, please encourage
friends, relatives and neighbours to join
us. All you need to do to be in with a
chance of winning a monthly cash prize
and to help secure the future of this
valuable part of the Village is to get in
touch with the Coordinator, Jane Orr,
by email at
BMH200Club@outlook.com or by
phone on 01524 784 939.

Thanks - On behalf of BMH Committee

BMH 200 CLUB WINNERS
November 2019 — drawn 2nd

December 2019

1st - V Holland

2nd J Evans

3rd Holme and District

History Society

December 2019 — drawn 6th January
2020

1st P Bowker
2nd C Twist
3rd R Hesketh

NEW!!! CRAFT WORKSHOPS AT BURTON MEMORIAL HALL

Saturday 15th February
Burton Memorial Hall
10:30am - 3:30pm

A full day workshop mixed media workshop with JO RICE (as seen on Hochanda)
featuring Aall and Create stamps and stencils

£32 including tea and cakes

Thursday 12th March
Burton Memorial Hall
10am - 3pm

A full day cardmaking workshop with JANE GILL, Woodware stamp designer and

create and craft demonstrator
£36 including tea and cakes

To book a place please call Sharon Quinn on 07590605078

Email: rowantreecrafts@gmail.com
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Burton Sports and Recreation
Trust

As a committee we would just like to start
off by thanking everyone for there support
at our family Christmas bingo in
December. It was possibly the biggest
turnout we have had so for that we are
very grateful as the money we raise at the
bingo helps go towards giving the kids of
the village big kids day out and the
christmas parties.
The Christmas parties this year were also
a great success, we saw the younger
ones enjoy a visit from the big man, a
party tea and lots of fun and games and
the older ones enjoy lots of sweets, lots of
silly string and shaving foam and even a
few committee members getting pied .
This year we added a family New Years
Eve party to our events and what a night it
was, with Rendition providing the music
the night proved to be a great success for
all ages.

We have a couple of dates for your diary
to start this year off .

Saturday July 4th we are organising a
10km and 5km run further details on how
to enter and will follow next month. As
well as the run we are planning a family
funday up at the Muga . There will be live
music, football (something called the
euros 2020 ) a gin bar, bbg and lots lots
more for all the family to enjoy .

Another date is Big Kids Day out which
will be on Saturday 16th May - time and
venue to be confirmed .

For bookings or information about the
Muga please get in touch via the
Facebook page or
www.burtonrecreationtrustmuga.co.uk

Table Tennis

Each Thursday the Table Tennis Club
hold two sessions.

Session 1 is for youngsters at 5.15pm till
6pm, this will be coaching. Bats and
balls supplied. £1 per week

Session 2 is for anyone who wants to
give Table Tennis a go, no matter what
standard. 6pm till 7pm. Bats and balls
supplied. £2 per week.

Enquiries to Martin on 07740 933463.

?L".

Holme & District

Local History
Society
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Monday 17 February at 7.30pm.
BMH

History of Lancaster Castle
Dr Colin Penny
Followed by AGM

Monday 16 March at 7.30pm. BMH

Cumbria's Cooperative Societies
Bill Myers

Membership £12 p.a. 8 meetings & 4 outings
Visitors £2

Treasurer Miss D Spencer, 01524 781540
dorothyspencer263@gmail.com

Programme K Hayhurst, 01524 781613
kathhayhurst84@gmail.com

http:/llocalhistory.burtonweb.org.uk




Leaflets - Flyers
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Junction 36 Photo Club

Bunﬁggh'g::ters For the Lakes & Dales
tick tock Stationery
DESIGN Logos - Reports Winners of the South Lakes Knockout

. ) Competition, 2012, 2013 and 2014
|5 years’ industry experience and

based in Burton. Portfolio on website. For more information visit
Call: Maxine Allison on 07913 377 210 www.junction36photo.club or call

. _ 01539 564345 /| 01524 241964
www.ticktock-design.co.uk
Hartland House (Abbeyfield
Milnethorpe - R:sider(mal Ca)r,elHorr)le nan“N se“ SIGrage

* Indoor containerised storage

For more info please ring : 015395 62251 or

email : abbeyfield@hartlandhouse.co.uk * EEIS}" F_\CCESS
www.hartlandhouse.co.uk « Well Lit
« Secure

31 en-suite bedrooms
24 hour staff cover e
Home Cooked Meals | "W,
Entertainment &

Tel. 01524 782442

Burton-in-Kendal

Activities

N Daiton Hall
Business Centre
Burton Tennis Club Burton-in-Kendal
Qn,.f‘ Meeting Room Hire

/\ All Enquiries 07881930139

Junior coaching every Monday afternoon offices@daltonhall.co.uk
from 4pm from 29th April 2019 http://www.daltonhall.co.uk
BOOKING ESSENTIAL!

Contact:Annabelle on 07513168173
email:tennisbelle@hotmail.com

DIGITAL TV AERIAL
Tuesday 6-8pm Club Night AND 'S-A TELL,TE FROM

Friday 10am - Noon Social Tennis

www.burtontennisclub.co.uk NBC‘SKYNET

See us online with colour photos! tel 07710 400 499
Burton News Website or 015395 62561

www.burtonnews.org.uk LOCAL- PROFESSIONAL- RELIABLE




Burton in Kendal
Art & Craft
Society

Monday 24 February 7.30-9.30pm
Demonstration with Marianne Birkby
Wildlife- Mixed media. VISITORS
WELCOME

Saturday 28 March 10am-4pm
Workshop with Jenni Ross
Fabric Sculpture. MEMBERS-PLEASE
BOOK

Monday Craft Group
10 February 1.30pm - 4pm

Weekly Art Group
Friday 9.30 am - 12 noon

Reception room BMH, with occasional tutors

Subscription £10 p.a. includes
3 workshops and 3 demonstrations per year

Contact for Info:
Chair. Kath Hayhurst: 01524 781613

kathhayhurst84@gmail.com
Treasurer. Paula Firth 01524 571997
p.c.firth@hotmail.com

www.burton-in-kendalartandcraft.weebly.com

Maintenance
07772 922206
Burton Handyman

FOR YOUR HOME MAINTENANCE
IMPROVEMENTS AND REPAIRS

Gary’s Property
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Burton
Fellwalkers

Walks

Sunday 2 Feb 12pm
Sizergh Fell. Mary Bullimore. 7
mls.Easy

Saturday 15 Feb. 9am
Winder from Sedbergh. Sarah Walker.
8 mls. 1600ft.Hard

Wednesday 19 Feb. 10.00am
Near /Far Sawrey with pub lunch *****,
Andrea Bell. Easy

Sunday 1 Mar. 12pm
Sambo's grave. John Jones. 6mls.
Easy

All walks:
Meet in the Memorial Hall car park
*** |less than 5 miles at a gentle pace

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1styearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781245
or visit our website:
http://fellwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

DOMESTIC SPARKLES

* ALL ASPECTS OF CLEANING
UHDERTAKEM, SHOPPING.
APPOIMTMENTS ETC

* FULLY IRSURED
* DBS CHECKED

* HOMEST, RELIABLE AND
FRIENDLY SERVICE
* REFERENCES AYAILABLE ON REQUEST

Fr}iH Hﬂ OBLIGATION CHAT CALL JANE ON

HO0Z205603

; ".\"F r‘&'ﬁ

éEHﬂLIEHE@WﬁBﬂC SPARKLES.CO.UK. =




Heron Theatre

Beetham
Registered Charity No. 501134

Sunday 2 February. 2.30pm

The Roth Guitar Duo, who return to the
Heron by popular request, were formed,
through a shared love of chamber music,
in 2014, whilst studying at the Royal
Northern College of Music. Sam and
Emma always strive to create stimulating
and varied programmes of interest to any
music lover, ranging from the
Renaissance, through later periods and
including unpublished and newly
commissioned works

Film. Friday 7 February. 7.30pm
Rocketman

A musical fantasy and biopic of the
flamboyant, legendary singer song-writer
Elton John, following the wild-ride
transformation of Reg Dwight, a shy
piano prodigy at the Royal Academy of
Music, into the international superstar
Elton John. An inspirational story, set to
his favourite songs, of how a small-town
boy from Essex became one of the most
iconic figures in pop culture.

Fri/ Sat 14 / 15 February. 7.30pm

Hindle Wakes. Warton Drama Group
Wakes holiday tradition was well
established at the time when Stanley
Houghton wrote ‘Hindle Wakes’, first
performed in 1912. Mills and factories
would close at the same time and
workers would take themselves off to the
seaside. When such a trip goes wrong its

impact on young Fanny Hawthorne is far-

reaching and appears to threaten the
reputations of all those around her

Saturday 22 February. 7.30pm

The Tannahill Weavers

Traditional celtic and folk music. One of
Scotland's premier traditional bands.

Their diverse repertoire spans the
centuries with fire-driven instrumentals,
topical songs, and original ballads and
lullabies. Their music demonstrates to old
and young alike the rich and varied
musical heritage of the Celtic peoples,
consistently received worldwide
accolades over the years

Friday 28 February 7.30pm

Murder by Gaslight

Murder by Gaslight is a ghoulish
audience with two of the most infamous
poisoners in British history - William
Palmer and Harvey Crippen, written and
performed by Jonathan Goodwin. We
invite you to encounter these murderous
men of medicine, as the diabolical
doctors regale you with their case
histories and invite you to judge for
yourself whether they were, in fact, guilty
as charged!

Sunday 1 March 2.30pm

The Komorebi Saxophone Quartet was
formed in September 2019 at the RNCM
and are under the tutelage of the
esteemed saxophonist and RNCM
Deputy Head of Chamber Music, Rob
Buckland. As well as performing solo
recitals and concertos, they are keen
chamber musicians and have performed
with various other chamber groups during
their time at the College.

Doors open 6.45pm. Shows start 7.30pm.
24 hour booking: tel: 015395 64283
book online: www.theherontheatre.com

or pay at the door
Non-members - £12 Members - £10
U18s - £5 Film £5
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B4RN HIGH-SPEED BROADBAND GIGABIT VOUCHER SCHEME

As you know our school now has a High-Speed Broadband connection (B4RN
4 Burton) thanks to the efforts of some dedicated village volunteers and, in
particular, the efforts of Mike Iddon and Martin Sansby, who are working
tirelessly to bring this service to Burton.

The intention is now to roll this out to the rest of village, starting with Route 4,
which will connect householders on the south-east side of the village, from the
school down to HeronSyke. Digging to lay the conduit has already begun.

We now have a substantial number of interested householders, but we are not
sure whether everyone in the village is aware that if you wish to be connected
you must apply, as soon as possible, to the Department for Digital, Culture,
Media and Sport (DCMS) for a Gigabit Voucher. The Government will then
allocate grant funding towards the deployment of B4RN service in Burton,
which will significantly reduce the cost of installation.

What do you get with your Gigabit Voucher?

The voucher you receive depends on whether or not you have invested in
B4RN (see https://b4rn.org.uk/community/investors/ for details), and whether
you apply for a resident or business voucher.

For Residents

If you wish to be connected but have not invested in B4ARN, your voucher is
worth £150. This covers the cost of connection. Any additional costs incurred,
such as contracting a digger or hiring tools, must be personally covered. B4RN
recommends that these costs can be avoided or minimised if villagers and
neighbours work together to ensure connection for their street/area.

If you wish to be connected and have invested at least £1500 in B4RN, then
your voucher is worth £150 plus a free connection. In other words, the £150
can go towards any costs incurred in receiving B4RN’s high-speed broadband
connection.

For each £1500 or more invested, a householder receives one free connection.

Free connections can be donated to neighbours, family or friends living in the
village.
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For Registered Businesses

Businesses receive a £300 voucher plus a free connection.

How to apply for a Gigabit Voucher

You can find the Gigabit Voucher Request form, and further information,
on the B4RN website at https://b4rn.org.uk/postcode-checker/.

. On the Get B4RN page enter your postcode in the space provided
and click on ‘Check’.

. This will take you to a page where, if you scroll down, you will find
the Gigabit Voucher Request Form.

. Be sure to complete the entire form including first your contact details
and then, below the images, your requested service details.

. Finally, do the speed test, enter your speed and click on ‘Submit
Voucher Request’.

Validating your Gigabit Voucher

Submission of your voucher request will trigger a response from the
Department for Digital, Culture, Media and Support (DCMS), who will,
within a few days, send you an email asking you to validate your request.
It is important that you look out for this email and check your spam folder if
it doesn’t arrive in your inbox. Your voucher must be validated within 28
days or you will lose it.

Business applicants will also usually be asked for additional proof. You
should contact Amy Lis in the B4RN office to ask what proof/ID is needed
for your particular type of business. (a.lis@b4rn.org.uk : 01524 555 887).

For more information about the Gigabit Broadband Voucher Scheme see
the B4RN website - https://b4rn.org.uk/b4rn-service/gbvs/

Yealand Indoor Bowling Club || Scottish Country Dancing Class
Storth Village Hall;

Yealand Vi"age Hall Tuesdays 7.30 — 9.30, first class September
Mondays 1pm — 4pm 10th.
Enjoy an afternoon of short mat bowls. Beginners and experienced
dancers welcome to this friendly
All equipment provided including tea, class with expert tuition.
biscuits and good company. No partner necessary.
. Enquiries to the Secretary
£2 per session Rosanne Sagar 01524 770723
For more information contact rosannesagar@hotmail.com

Les 01524 781784
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Your Parish Precept Explained

As council tax bills for 2020,/21 will be delivered in the next couple of months, this seems a good
time to explain about the Parish Precept.

The precept is the council tax that the billing authority, South Lakeland District Council, collects on
behalf of the Parish Council. The precept is calculated as part of the parish council’s budget; it fills
the gap between the parish council's planned expenditure and it estimated income. Parish Council's
do not receive direct funding from central government and so the precept is a hugely important part
of a Parish Council's income.

At the recent Parish Council Meeting it was agreed to request a precept of £22,326 for 2020/21. This
precept represents an increase of £5,000 on the PC request for 2019/20. The reasons for this
increase are outlined in the minutes of the December Parish Council Meeting and below.

The Band D charge is calculated as the precept divided by the tax base (the number of Band D
equivalent dwellings in the parish)

Therefore for a band D property, the Parish Council precept increase paid by the council tax payer
for 2020/21 will equate to approximately £7/year.

The increase for the coming financial year is partly due to incomplete payment ofthe CIL
(Community Infrastructure Levy). This has led to a shortfall in estimated income. The Parish Council
has also had unforeseen expenditure due to extra drainage works that were required to alleviate the
flood risk to The Square and surrounding areas.

This Precept income allows Burton-in#endal parish council to provide local residents with numerous
services throughout the village including: grass cutting, street lighting, street furniture, litter and
landscape maintenance as well as maintaining the Boon Town Playground and more recently the
Partnership Scheme in Conservation Area (PSiCA) project.

Your Parish Council also acts as a community liaison with other local service providers (such as South
Lakeland District Council, Cumbria County Council and Cumbria Constabulary) and is always on hand
to assist with the queries and concerns raised by local residents. We hope you will agree that
Burton-inKendal Parish Council provides local residents with good value for money.

Christine Davidson
Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer
Burton-inKendal Parish Council
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A Celebration of Simon and Garfunkel

Saturday 21 February 7.30pm
Burton Memorial Hall. [Tickets from the shop]

"Delivering the music of Simon and Garfunkel in their own unique way that also
honours the original recordings, without falling into the regular tribute act
category. There are no costumes, wigs or make up! Just two great musicians
producing an ambient collection of some of Simon & Garfunkel’s much loved
hits." [http://classicsingersongwriters.co.uk/sandg/]

(%%%ry Ltd

All aspects of joinery including:
Renovation, Doors, Windows, Sky Lights, Flooring
Extensions, Fitted Kitchens, Fencing
Barge Boards & Soffits, Garage Doors
Loft Conversions etc
Trusted Time-Served Joiner

Call for a free estimate, no obligation

Burton in Kendal 01524 782939

1:1 Luxury Home
. Boarding
Our friendly home from home
service arranges for your dog

Barking Mad to stay with one of our
i i e carefully selected and
Happy You inspected special hosts

Contact Alison on 01539 234044
alison.quigley@barkingmad.uk.com
or Missing a dog in your life?

Become a Barking Mad Host
www.barkingmad.uk.com
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D.A.BELL LTD

Plumbing & Heating Engineer
Gas, Oil & LPG Installation, Repair,
Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Tiling

Gas Safe Reg No 92436
OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01524 781973
Mob: 07831 231492

7 N
HALE GARAGE GO

(Practical Automobile Engineers)
Established over 70 years

Main A6 Road, Hale
New & Used Car Sales Service & Repairs

Full Dealer Computerised Diagnostics Equipment
Petrol & Diesel MOT Testing. Body Repairs, Tyres
EBafteries, Exhausts & all your Maotoring needs
Free collection or loan car service

\_ @& 01539562173/62839




Girlguiding UK
ﬂlr!&. i, e (ea
Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies &

Guides

If you or your daughter would like to
know more about joining or
volunteering please call
0800 169 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

GUIDES HAS SPACES NOW!

Circuit Training
Mondays 7.00 - 8.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.00 - 8.00pm

HIIT
Burton Morewood School Hall

Fridays 6.15pm - 7.15pm
Burton Memorial Hall Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System
Body Composition & Flexibility

For further info call John 01524 781707

N Y,
Ballet Be Fit

Dance inspired shaping & exercise class
Great toning and strengthening
All welcome
no previous ballet experience required

Every Tuesday 8pm - 9pm
The Gatehouse, Tanpits Lane

Still only £40 for a 10 week block of
lessons

For further info contact
Laura Sandham 07876 794205
or Annwen Sisson 07785 954525

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01524 781936

Sat. 15 Feb
Rendition
Members £2. Non members £4

Fri. 21st Feb
‘Craic @ Club’(Acoustic Evening)

Friday20 Mar
‘Craic @ Club’(Acoustic Evening)

Sat 21 Mar
Thieving Magpies

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
domino’s or snooker.

We have teams that play in local leagues on
a Sunday (pool). Darts on a Tuesday
(Ladies) and Thursday (Ladies & Gents)
If you need somewhere for a party, meeting
or fundraising event look no further

Opening Times: Sun. — Thurs. 8p.m —
11p.m. Fri & Sat. 8 — 12
Entertainment Nights open at 7.30 p.m.
Wednesday Keep Fit 7.30 — 8.30 p.m.

~N

p
Pure Essence Beauty Salon
Open to Non Members
Specialising in Waxing, Massage, Facials,
Wedding Make Up, Shellac plus lots more

Please call Sue Shields on

01524 735240

& mention Burton News to receive a 10%

D discount

- South Lakeland Leisure Village

.
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Burton Village Store
& Post Office

~

ening Hours P.O.
Monday - Friday 6am - 6pm 9am - 5.30pm
Saturday 6am - 6pm 9am - 12.30pm
Sunday 7am - 12noon Closed

Burrows — Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay — Cheeses

Diggles — Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s — Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies
James Baxter’s — Potted Shrimps

Kendal Jacksmith’s — Flapjacks

Sue Prickett — Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables |)ai|y
(orders taken - please enquire)
And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil
Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades
Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.
F; 5
g

o
POST
OFFICE

ﬁ ¢ 01524 781828

OBINSON P
y pil
,EAD school of Dance
Children accepted from 2 and a half years onwards
Highly reputable, well established and successful
Fully qualified teaching faculty OFQUAL
Registered with the British Ballet Organization
DBS certified and First Aid trained
Ballet, Modern, Tap, Jazz, Acrobatic Work

01524 422450 or 413404 or 812143

www.robinsonread.co.uk

Burton Village Store & Post Office
Opening Hours Christmas & New Year
2019/20

SHOP  POST OFFICE
23rd December Normal Opening Hours
CHRISTMAS EVE 6am —1pm 9am — 1pm
CHRISTMAS DAY CLOSED
BOXING DAY CLOSED
27th - 30th December  Normal Opening
NEW YEAR'S EVE 6am-1pm 9am-1pm
NEW YEAR'S DAY CLOSED

Jan’s Paniry

Mobile Outside Catering for all Occasions
Barbecues « Weddings « Christenings + Parties etc.

A fully qualified cook at your fingertips

For enquiries call
01524 781904 or
07855 202124

Your Celebration Cakes
can be done oo

Burton Morewood Nursery

at Burton Morewood CE Primary Academy
Nursery and National Teaching School

Mai
Opening Hours?f!.'lf;saﬁﬁ%?’l be%%rr'lday to Friday
Sessions
8.45am - 11.45am morning

11.45am - 12.15pm lunch
12.15pm - 3.15pm afternoon
Contacts: Tel: 01524 781627

EEEEEmamm: Telephone: 01524 782476
--------- 01539 722594

DAYLUM LTD

General Building, Plastering, Slating,
Ceramic Tiling

Partners:

. EEEEEEEEEE
M A Wison, 13 Morewood Drive, Burton ([T T T TTTTTT]
J Swindlzhurst , § Bowland Drive, Kendal EEEEEEEEEN

Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting - internal & external work;
Gutters - cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing - walls, pathways, paving, decks
& fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat-
pack assembly.

Give Neil a call on 01524 782177 / 07712 475863




Milnthorpe Library
Opening Hours

Monday: 2pm - 6pm
Tuesday: Closed all day
Wednesday: 2pm - 6pm
Thursday: Closed all day

Friday: 10am - 1pm & 2pm - 5pm
Saturday: 10am - 12.30pm

Phone no: 015395 63040
email: kendal.library@cumbria.gov.uk

Phone ahead before visiting in case of
unforeseen closures.

Age UK South Lakeland
BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the
2ndWednesday of every month in the
Kings Arms, Burton.

The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your
lunch please contact
Mrs Margaret Prady on
01524 781195.

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings

3rd Thursday of every month
7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome
to observe. Each meetings includes an
OPEN FORUM where parishioners may
raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they
notify the PC as well as the planning
authority of any comments or objections
they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be
downloaded or read online here:
www.burton-in-kendal-pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact:
The Clerk - Christine Davidson on 01524
782694

Next Meeting:
The next Parish Council Meeting will be
on Thursday 21 February 2019 at

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH
every Tuesday from 1.30pm - 2.30pm. If
anyone would like to join the group
please ask for more details from
Stephanie Micklethwaite on 781073.

\7.30pm in the Burton Memorial Hall. )

Burton Education Foundation
is short of applicants.
Grants are available for young people aged
between 16 and 25 years who live in the
parishes of Burton-in-Kendal, Beetham and
Arnside, Cumbria.

Grants are to help with the extra costs of
attending college, university or
apprenticeships.

More info at https://grants-
search.turn2us.org.uk/grant/the-burton-in-
kendal-educational-foundation-13850.

Add your village event to our back page listing!

email us with the detalils..

. editor@burtonnews.org.uk



Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

If you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 782198.
(If you could spare some time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for details.)

Child Health Clinic
1st Wednesday of each month
10.00 -11.00 am
No appointment necessary
Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett
015395 64887

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is
overseen by the Kendal Registrar's
Office, based in County Hall, Kendal.
Telephone 0300 303 2472 or email
registrationservice@cumbria.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at
Milnthorpe and  Kirkby  Lonsdale
Libraries by appointment only, contact
the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage
contact the Kendal Registrar. Opening
times Mon - Fri, 9.00am to 4.30pm.

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm
Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01524 727877 - Fax: 01524 730421

SLDC Recycling Information

&

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Andy Vickers
Customer Contact Centre
on 01539 733333

or by email to:

Waste Collection Dates
www.southlakeland.gov.uk/
bins-and-recycling/collection-calendar/

Useful Phone Numbers

07860 756385
01524 781828
01524 781627
01524 781627
015395 65165
QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 015242 71275
CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111
Police non-emergency 101

Kendal Library 01539 713520
Kendal Hospital 01539 732288
Lancaster Hospital 01524 65944

Council Switchboards

Burton News Editors
Burton Post Office
Morewood School
Burton Nursery
Dallam School

01228 606060
08450 504434

Cumbria CC
South Lakeland DC

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotline

0300 303 2992

to report road, lighting or pavement problems

HELPLINES & LINKS

BULLYING: 0808 800 2222
www.bullying.co.uk (at work, school, online)
www.kidscape.org.uk (childhood)

CHILDLINE: 0800 1111 (under 18's)

NSPCC: 0808 800 5000
www.nspcc.org.uk (children at risk)

SAMARITANS: 116 123
www.samaritans.org

SHELTER: 0808 800 4444
england.shelter.org.uk/ (homelessness)

STONEWALL: 0800 050 2020
www.stonewall.org.uk (LGBT+)




ADVANCE DIARY DATES

Monday 3 February. Book drop (library) / Coffee Morning. 10am-11am. BMH

Thursday 13 February. WI meeting. 7.30pm. BMH

Saturday 15 February. Craft workshop. 10.30am-3.30pm. BMH

Monday 17 February. Book drop (library) 10am-11am. BMH

Friday 21 February. Volunteer room guide taster day. 10-12.30. Sizergh.

Friday 21 February 7.30pm. A Celebration of the music of Simon and Garfunkel.
BMH

Monday 24 February 7.30pm. Art and Craft group. Demonstration -wildlife,
mixed media. BMH

Thursday 27 February 7.30pm. Nature Talk. Hedgehogs. BMH

MARCH
Monday 2 March. Book drop (library) / Coffee Morning. 10am-11am. BMH

Saturday 7 March. Table top sale. 10am-12pm. BMH

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BSC = Burton Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
printed by baytype, morecambe :: www.baytype.co.uk :: 01524 850056
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